Board of County Commissioners

Workshop:  To Discuss the Use of MSBU’s

For Neighborhood Improvements, 

Facilities and Programs

March 4, 2010

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, March 4, 2010 with Chairman Howard Kessler presiding.  Present were Commissioners Mike Stewart, Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, and George Green.  Also, present were County Administrator Ben Pingree, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

6:13 p.m.  Workshop was called to order by Commissioner Kessler.

The purpose of the workshop is to allow the Board to further discuss the use of MSBU’s for Neighborhood Improvements, Facilities, and Programs.

Pursuant to F.S. 197.3632, requires that the County holds a public hearing and adopts a resolution of intent to use the uniform method of collection prior to January 1, 2010, or if the Tax Collector and Property Appraiser agree, this date can be extended until March 1, 2010.

The Property Appraiser and Tax Collector willingly consented to the March 1 extension.  On January 11, 2010, the Board approved the extension agreements.  

On February 16, 2010 the Board held a public hearing and adopted Resolution 10-08, Intent to Use the Uniform Method of Collection of Assessments to fund neighborhood improvements, facilities, and programs.  

The ability exists for Wakulla County to use the MSBU process to enable neighborhoods to have a way to improve their roadways, sidewalks, lighting, beautification, and other neighborhood facilities.

The Board consensus is to move forward with the process.  There were people present from the Summerwood Subdivision that would like to see their road paved and were in favor of this process.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:03 p.m.

